
1.	  

Table of Contents 

The Neuspaper

University of Kentucky
Department of Neurology

July 2023

1. Table of Contents

2.  Publications/Presentations/Faculty Achievements

3.  Faculty Achievements Cont./Faculty Kudos

4.  Resident Kudos/Staff Information Reminder

5.  Departmental Trainee of the Month/Seen and Heard

6.  Welcome

7.  Philanthropy

8.  Wellness and Support Resources

9.  Events

10.  Save the Dates



Publications

2. 

Presentations

Faculty Achievements

Pilonieta G, Rhodus EK, Ebong I, Molina-Henry D. Disparities in 
Alzheimer-related dementias: considerations for clinical deci-
sion-making and treatment. Practical Neurology. 2023;22(5):42-
46.

Padmaja Sudhakar, MD, and Mangay Thandampallayam, MD, presented at the Upper 
Midwest Neuro-ophthalmology group meeting in Chicago. Dr. Sudhakar's talk was titled, 
"Trapped in my head." Dr. Thandampallayam's talk was titled, "Rare cause of Diplopia."

Amanda Glueck, PhD, will serve on the Editorial Board as a 
Review Editor for Frontiers in Neurology and Frontiers in 
Human Neuroscience. Congratulations!



3. 

Faculty Kudos

Faculty Achievements Cont.
Saurav Das, MD, was appointed Chair-Elect of the American Heart 
Association Stroke Early Career Committee. Congratulations!

Ima Ebong, MD, received a very nice note from a rising senior in 
neuroscience! She wrote Dr. Ebong: "I am writing to say thank you 
again for allowing me to shadow you in May while you cared for 
your patients. I am incredibly grateful for the time you spent with 
me and everything you taught me, and this experience has in-
creased my desire to go to medical school and become a physician 
even more, and potentially pursue Epilepsy! I hope one day I can 
treat my patients with the same compassion, care, and effective-
ness that you do. It was truly inspiring."



4. 

Resident Kudos
Rani Priyanka Vasireddy, MD, PGY 4 received a very nice note 
from a patient.

"This note is now exactly one year overdue, but we wanted to 
celebrate the one year anniversary of my husband's life-saving 
surgery by taking a moment to sincerely thank the medical resi-
dent who saved his life. My husband was playing softball on June 
30, 2022 when he suddenly collapsed on the field. Most people 
watching assumed he had hit his head on a fence while trying to 
catch a fly-ball in the outfield, sustaining a concussion. But when 
he stopped being able to communicate or move one side of his 

body, it quickly became evident that something far more serious had happened and an ambu-
lance ride was in order. I wasn’t at the game, so by the time I reunited with him at the ER, she 
wasn’t able to provide the team with much information about what had happened. When she 
saw him, he was intubated and seemed to be having seizures. It was obvious that the ER team 
was baffled by his situation and trying to remain calm as his condition quickly deteriorated.  
Into this chaos walked Rani Priyanka Vasireddy. She brought a calm confidence that cut 
through what had become a cascade of medication and intervention. By the time she could 
see him, he had been given anti-seizure medication, intubated, and collected something like 
5 IVs. All of this would make her task more difficult. So too would the fact that no witness-
es of the accident were actually present. Despite all of this, she was able to bring life-saving 
clarity to the situation. She got a witness on the phone and got detailed medical history from 
his wife. She accurately determined that he needed to be rushed to neurology and started 
clot-busting medication. The scans revealed what she had guessed, my husband had suffered 
an arterial dissection and had a massive stroke. She made this diagnosis with minutes to spare 
(approximately 4.5hrs had passed from incident to surgery) before he needed to be rushed 
to emergency surgery. After a long and difficult thrombectomy involving 5 passes, Dr. Shivani 
Pahwa was able to remove the clot. We write to you a year later to report that he has recov-
ered fully with no lasting effects. Physically, cognitively, interpersonally—he is totally normal." 

Staff Information Reminder
Lee Anne Rudd, Administrative Assistant to the Chair, and Caitlin Moran, GME Coordinator, 
Neurology Education, are both Notaries. 



Departmental Trainee of the Month - July
Saniya Pervin, MBBS, PGY 4. 

Communication Skills: Dr. Pervin did an outstanding job 
on ICU.  She is organized and thorough, She solicits and 
incorporates feedback.  She is compassionate, has ex-
cellent communication with patients and families, and is 
always on top of her patient’s complex medical issues.

Medical Knowledge: With superior clinical skills and 
rock-solid medical knowledge, she takes every opportu-
nity to share what she knows with medical students and 
junior residents. She has done exceedingly well from the 
academic standpoint. She has published, undertaken 
and presented several research projects at national and 

international meetings. She gives her 100% to everything she takes on, including wellness 
initiatives
Leadership: Dr. Pervin is always a pleasure to work with. The same sentiment is shared by 
the medical students who were on service with us, several of whom wrote to me, or later
mentioned in their evaluations that she created an inclusive learning environment, and wast-
ed no opportunity to spend time teaching. 

Seen and Heard
Larry B. Goldstein, MD, was quoted in an article for UKNow 
entitled, "UK HealthCare/Norton Healthcare – Stroke Care 
Network announces 37th affiliate." Click here to read the full 
story. 

Dr. Goldstein was interviewed by WEKU, for Here and Now. 
He talked about Stroke continuing to be a challenging health 
condition in Kentucky. Click here to read or hear the inter-
view. 

Jay Avasarala, MD, PhD, was featured in an article for UKNow 
in a story entitled, "Work by UK neurologist to improve ac-
cess to multiple sclerosis treatments accepted by WHO."
Click here to read the full story. 

5. 

https://uknow.uky.edu/uk-healthcare/uk-healthcarenorton-healthcare-stroke-care-network-announces-37th-affiliate?j=623969&sfmc_sub=251357789&l=8181_HTML&u=23343298&mid=10966798&jb=5004
https://www.weku.org/the-commonwealth/2023-07-12/stroke-continues-to-be-a-challenging-health-condition-in-kentucky
https://uknow.uky.edu/uk-healthcare/work-uk-neurologist-improve-access-multiple-sclerosis-treatments-accepted-who?j=632099&sfmc_sub=251360183&l=8181_HTML&u=23892192&mid=10966798&jb=3008


Welcome
Mais Alkawaz, MD, joined the faculty as an Assistant Pro-
fessor of Neurology. Dr. Alkawaz obtained her MD from 
Weill Cornell Medicine, Doha, Qatar in 2015.  She then 
competed her internship in Internal Medicine at New York 
Presbyterian Hospital/ Weill Cornell Medicine- Internal 
Medicine (2015-2016) followed by Neurology residency 
at that institution (2015-2019), a Neurocritical Care Fel-
lowship at Johns Hopkins University (2019-2021) and then 
a Neuroendovascular Surgery Fellowship at Mount Sinai 
Hospital, New York, which she completed this spring. 
Clinically, Dr. Alkawaz will be working with neurointer-
ventional colleagues in Neurosurgery and Neuroradiology 
where she will be sharing in responsibilities for performing 

interventional procedures for patients with acute stroke and other neurovascular disorders.  
She will also be sharing some coverage responsibilities on our Vascular Neurology inpa-
tient service. Dr. Alkawaz has already been productive academically.  She contributed to 15 
peer-review reports (9 as first author) including in Lancet Neurology, Journal of Neurointer-
ventional Surgery, and Neurocritical Care. 

Ana Cueli, PsyD, MPH, completed her undergraduate degree 
in psychology and master’s in public health at Florida Inter-
national University in Miami, and she earned her doctorate 
in the clinical psychology program at Nova Southeastern 
University in Ft. Lauderdale. She comes to us having just 
completed her clinical internship year at the Tennessee 
Valley Healthcare System in Nashville.

Mallory Richert, PsyD, completed her undergraduate degree in 
psychology and philosophy, with a minor in gerontology, at the 
University of Nebraska—Lincoln, and she earned her doctor-
ate in the clinical psychology program at Xavier University in 
Cincinnati. She comes to us having just completed her clinical 
internship year at the VA Ann Arbor Health System.

6. 
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Philanthropy
Robert J. Baumann, MD
Resident Endowment Fund

The endowment was established in honor of Dr. Baumann’s skills as a clinician and educator. It pro-
vides much needed funding for resident learning opportunities and research-related needs that are 
not otherwise supported. 

Education is one of the core missions of our department - we are always 
looking for ways to improve the curriculum and educational opportu-
nities we provide. Our goal is to continue to attract the highest caliber 
trainees to our programs, provide comprehensive neurological educa-
tion, and increase the number of neurologists available in the common-
wealth capable of providing cutting edge patient care and who are ded-
icated to life-long learning. In 2015, the Robert J. Baumann, MD Fund 
for Neurology Residents was established to help us support our goals for 
the neurology resident program. Dr. Baumann has been a familiar face 
among 
neurology 
residents 
at the Uni-
versity of 

Kentucky for four decades. Dr. Baumann 
truly embodies the teaching mission of 
our department. His devotion to the 
field of medicine and training the next 
generation of providers is truly second 
to none. 

In keeping with Dr. Baumann’s passion 
for providing a strong medical education, 
the endowment will bolster the contin-
ued expansion of the Residency Program 
and ensure that our trainees have a well-rounded experience, positioning us to be among the best, 

and most sought out programs in the United States. 
Please consider contributing to the continued 
growth of our program and making an impact on 
future neurology residents by making a gift to the 
Robert J. Baumann MD Fund for Neurology Resi-
dents. All donations will be acknowledged and are 
tax deductible. 

Donations can be made by contacting our Director 
of Philanthropy, Lisa Deaton Greer. (859-323-5374 
or lisa.greer@uky.edu) or by clicking here https://
neurology.med.uky.edu/neurology-alumni.

https://neurology.med.uky.edu/neurology-alumni
https://neurology.med.uky.edu/neurology-alumni
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Wellness and Support Resources

Click here to find more helpful information on 
our Department of Neurology website. 

https://medicine.uky.edu/departments/neurology/wellness-and-support


9.

Events 

Ima Ebong, MD, volunteered to do UK 
HealthCare Walk with a Doc at the Fay-
ette Mall. 

Walk with a Doc



Save the Dates

Rachel Ward-Mitchell, RN, BSN, would like to invite you to the virtual epilepsy support group 
meeting every other week via Zoom. This meeting will replace the in-person monthly meet-
ing for now. If you would like to join the meetings please contact Rachel at 859.218.5053 or 
through Central Kentucky Epilepsy Network https://www.facebook.com/CentralKentuckyEpi-
lepsySupportNetwork. 

Please submit contributions for the August
Neuspaper to Lee Anne Rudd, (lee.rudd@uky.edu).

10.

Hosted by University of California 
San Diego this year, Dr. Sid Kapoor 
and Dr. Dan Han’s neurogastronomy 
and ketogenic treatment for epilepsy 
symposia in collaboration with the 
International Neurologic Ketogen-
ic Society, International Society of 
Neurogastronomy, the Charlie Foun-

dation, Matthew’s Friends, and the Glut1DS Foundation were recently awarded an R13 by the 
National Institute of Neurological Disorders and Stroke.  This also supplements their ongoing 
R13 support by the National Institute on Deafness and Other Communication Disorders.  Join 
them in September in San Diego:  https://web.cvent.com/event/cc711566-cbc0-4ac8-8024-a8b-
78c54482a/summary

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fweb.cvent.com%2Fevent%2Fcc711566-cbc0-4ac8-8024-a8b78c54482a%2Fsummary&data=05%7C01%7Clee.rudd%40uky.edu%7Ce65694d888b44842cbe808db9db4ea15%7C2b30530b69b64457b818481cb53d42ae%7C0%7C0%7C638277172560703503%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=U6RV2lHZFf8IZ2uHJ4hRZ4FYGAvliZiXw7XlfgDkKUs%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fweb.cvent.com%2Fevent%2Fcc711566-cbc0-4ac8-8024-a8b78c54482a%2Fsummary&data=05%7C01%7Clee.rudd%40uky.edu%7Ce65694d888b44842cbe808db9db4ea15%7C2b30530b69b64457b818481cb53d42ae%7C0%7C0%7C638277172560703503%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=U6RV2lHZFf8IZ2uHJ4hRZ4FYGAvliZiXw7XlfgDkKUs%3D&reserved=0

